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TO ALL UFUA MEMBERS, 
 
The United Firefighters Union of Australia has welcomed new legislation introduced by the 
Queensland Government to expand by ten the number of cancers included in presumptive firefighter 
cancer. The UFUA has extended our congratulations to the United Firefighters Union Queensland 
(UFUQ) for their contribution to the proposed Bill.  Members can read the UFUQ’s Committee 
submission here.  
 
The UFUA additionally welcomes the proposed inclusion of Uterine Cancer in the Bill, as confirmed 
by the Minister for Industrial Relations, the Hon. Grace Grace MP last night. Your National Union 
wrote to Minister Grace in June this year to advocate for the inclusion of Uterine Cancer as an 
addition to the list of deemed diseases. On 15 August 2024, Minister Grace confirmed in a letter to 
the UFUA, that the inclusion of Uterine Cancer was directed to the Department for consideration.  
 
The UFUA recognises that the body of scientific knowledge about firefighter cancer is moving rapidly, 
so much so that when the Queensland Government embarked on this legislative change in 2023, 
uterine cancer had not yet been recognised by any Australian jurisdiction. It was your National Union 
that brought this to the Ministers attention, ensuring that Queensland firefighters get access to 
nation leading protections.  
 
For further information, please refer to the 22 August 2024 UFUA media release linked here. 
 
We look forward to the passage of the Bill in Queensland this year and hope that other jurisdictions 
follow suit with these important reforms.  
 
- 
 
Authorised by Greg McConville, National Secretary, United Firefighters Union of Australia, Canberra.     

https://documents.parliament.qld.gov.au/com/EETSC-5CF2/WCROLAB202-5385/submissions/00000005.pdf
https://documents.parliament.qld.gov.au/com/EETSC-5CF2/WCROLAB202-5385/submissions/00000005.pdf
https://www.ufua.asn.au/wp-content/uploads/2024/08/UFUA-MEDIA-RELEASE-QLD-presumptive-cancer-laws.docx
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